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§ 407.9 Soliciting, vending, debt collec-
tion, and distribution of handbills. 

The unauthorized soliciting of alms 
and contributions, the commercial so-
liciting and vending of all kinds, the 
display or distribution of commercial 
advertising, or the collecting of private 
debts, in or on the property is prohib-
ited. This prohibition does not apply to 
Department of Treasury concessions or 
notices posted by authorized employees 
on the bulletin boards. Distribution of 
material such as pamphlets, handbills, 
and flyers is prohibited without prior 
approval from the Assistant Secretary 
for Administration, or his delegate.

§ 407.10 Photographs for news, adver-
tising, or commercial purposes. 

Except where security regulations 
apply, or a Federal court order or rule 
prohibits it, photographs for news pur-
poses may be taken in areas on the 
property to which the public custom-
arily has access without prior permis-
sion. Photographs for advertising and 
commercial purposes may be taken in 
such areas only with the prior written 
permission of the Assistant Secretary 
for Administration, or his delegate.

§ 407.11 Dogs and other animals. 
Dogs and other animals, except see-

ing-eye dogs, shall not be brought upon 
the property for other than official 
purposes.

§ 407.12 Vehicular and pedestrian traf-
fic. 

(a) Drivers of all vehicles in or on the 
property shall drive in a careful and 
safe manner at all times and shall com-
ply with the signals and directions of 
Treasury guards and all posted traffic 
signs. 

(b) The blocking of entrances, drive-
ways, walks, loading platforms, or fire 
hydrants in or on the property is pro-
hibited. 

(c) Parking in or on the property is 
not allowed without a permit or spe-
cific authority. Parking without au-
thority, parking in unauthorized loca-
tions, or in locations reserved for other 
persons, or contrary to the directions 
of Treasury guards or posted signs is 
prohibited. 

(d) This section may be supplemented 
from time to time with the approval of 

the Assistant Secretary for Adminis-
tration, or his delegate, by the 
issuance and posting of specific traffic 
directives as may be required and when 
so issued and posted such directives 
shall have the same force and effect as 
if made a part hereof.

§ 407.13 Weapons and explosives. 

No person while on the property shall 
carry firearms, other dangerous or 
deadly weapons, or explosives, either 
openly or concealed, except for official 
purposes.

§ 407.14 Penalties and other law. 

Whoever shall be found guilty of vio-
lating the regulations in this part 
while on the property is subject to a 
fine of not more than $50 or imprison-
ment of not more than 30 days, or both 
(see 40 U.S.C. 318c). Nothing contained 
in these regulations shall be construed 
to abrogate any other Federal laws or 
regulations of the District of Columbia 
applicable to the property referred to 
in § 407.2 and governed by the regula-
tions.
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§ 408.1 Authority. 

The designation of the buildings and 
grounds in this part which constitute 
the temporary residence of the Presi-
dent or other person protected by the 
Secret Service and the temporary of-
fices of the President and Presidential 
staff or of any other person protected 
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